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Meeting of the Environment Strategic Policy Committee

8th November 2006
Item 3
Report on Water Services Investment Programme
Assessment of Needs

The Draft Assessment of Needs 2007-2014 was presented to the Environment Strategic Policy Committee  at its meeting on 6th September, 2006 .As outlined in the report to the Committee, submissions were invited by public advertisement in the national press on 12th September 2006. The document was available for inspection at the Council offices and also on the Council’s web site.  The closing date for written submissions was 13th October 2006.

Only one submission was received, and that was from the Recorders Residents Association, Whitehall Road, Terenure, Dublin 12. The issues raised in the submission can be summarised as follows:

1. To bring forward the date for the extension of the Rathmines/Pembroke sewer.

2. To attend to minor improvements to the surface water drainage immediately.

3. To immediately address the issue of holding water back at Tymon Park.

4. To investigate an Electronic Warning System on the sewer screens.

5. To instigate a moratorium on all infill development until such time as a fully operational drainage system is in place.

6. To introduce a grant system to help with the cost of replacing lead water service pipes.

The contents of the submission have been noted and it will be attached to the Council’s Assessment of Needs 2007-2014 which will be submitted to the Department of Environment,Heritage and Local Government (DEHLG) following the November SPC meeting.

In relation to this submission, the Council recognises the flooding problem in the Whitehall Road area and in the Draft Assessment of Needs three schemes are proposed that will alleviate the flooding problem.  In the schedule of Proposed Works 2007-2009 the Whitehall Road Flood Alleviation Scheme is proposed at an estimated cost of €700,000.  In the longer term the extension of the proposed city sewer at Harolds Cross to Whitehall Road and the Poddle River Improvement Scheme are included in the Assessment of Needs 2010-2014 at a total estimated cost of €28.7 million.

At present there are no grants available to water users for the replacement of lead service pipes.  Water quality is tested at the users taps on an ongoing basis and the results to date indicate that the water quality is excellent and satisfies the current EU Drinking Water Directive.

Following discussion at the SPC meeting, it is proposed to submit the Draft Assessment of Needs to the DEHLG along with the submission from the Recorders Residents Association.
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